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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

ON 20th September 2004

TITLE :

THE ALBION HIGHSCHOOL - COMPLETION OF OUTSTANDING WORKS AND DEFECTS TO THE ALBION HIGH SCHOOL AS A CONSEQUENCE OF BALLAST CONSTRUCTION LTD GOING INTO ADMINISTRATION. 


RECOMMENDATIONS :

That the lowest tender, in the sum of £92,992, be accepted.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

It is proposed to undertake work at the Albion High School that was left outstanding when the main contractor went into administration.  The administrators have agreed to the works being funded from retention monies held back at the end of the contract 


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK Low

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS Retention monies already in the possession of Salford City Council

	.


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED  Yes, Pauline Lewis
	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED Yes, Development Services Quantity Surveyor’s Section, in conjunction with the appointed Administrator, Naismiths and Bob McIntyre Education Finance Officer

	


CONTACT OFFICER :  

Anita Smith
Tel. No. 0161 793 2870

(Architectural and Landscape Design Section)


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)


Pendleton


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES

Procurement Strategy


DETAILS:

1.0 BACKGROUND

1.1 The school was handed over in July 2003 and opened in September of that year. During the period between July and September, Ballast the Main Contractors were still on site and completing minor elements of the work for the opening when they went into Administration. Although the school was ready for occupation there were still a number of items that required to be completed and since then a number of defects have occurred. 

1.2
It was agreed with the school that this work be carried out in phases to coincide with the school holidays. The items, which were considered a Health and Safety issue, are at present on site and nearing completion. 

2.0 PROPOSAL

2.1
The works involved in this report cover painting to the corridors and doors, works to obtain a Secure Design Accreditation, replacing grilles to doors, work to the changing room, work to the roof and other small items. The work will have to take place during the weekends and the holiday periods so as not to disrupt the running of the school. There is therefore a long contract period.

2.2
Tenders were sought from Building Contractors from the City Council’s 

Standing list of approved contractors.

2.3
Permission has been sought from Naismiths, the Administrators appointed, to carry out the work using the retention monies held back from Ballast at the end of the contract.

2.4
The Administrators have given their approval to the expenditure of the money for this work based on the tenders.

3.0 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

3.1
Tenders were sought from the following companies (alphabetical order):

Diamond Construction Ltd

Richardson Projects Ltd

Schofield and Son

G&J Seddon

3.2
The tenders were returned as follows (Numerical Order):

£  92,992.00

£116,928.00

£190,040.00

£219,842.00

4.0
CONCLUSION
4.1
Acceptance of the lowest tender will enable the outstanding works to be completed outside normal school hours, thereby minimising disruption.

MALCOLM SYKES

Director of Development Services
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